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 GREAT HANWOOD PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the General Purposes Committee Meeting, convened at St Thomas’ Church Extension, Hanwood: 10th November 2015 at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 

Committee members:

Cllr M Roughan (Chairman)





Cllr G Lewis
Cllr J Fox
Cllr B Bateman
In Attendance
Caroline Higgins, Clerk 

APOLOGIES:
Cllr J Percival – family emergency
	Minute Ref.
	Minute
	Proposer
/ Seconder/
Action

	15/16/81
	ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES:
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7:30pm.  
The Committee received and accepted apologies from Councillor Percival

	

	15/16/82
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATION:

None 
	

	15/16/83
	PUBLIC SESSION:
There being no members of the public present, this session was dispensed with.
	

	15/16/84
	FINANCIAL MATTERS:

i) Electronic Banking – The Clerk confirmed the application would be completed online and by telephone and that the bank would contact signatories in writing if they need to provide personal identification. Cllr J Fox confirmed his personal details and that he consented to the bank’s security checks.
ii) Confirmation of Payments – The Committee noted that a cheque for the purchase of a defibrillator cabinet had been issued on presentation of a pro-forma invoice carrying VAT at the Irish rate of 23%, (which is recoverable by the Parish Council), due to the supplier’s requirement for payment before delivery.  The Clerk demonstrated that this supplier represented best value for a cabinet meeting the required specification.  The Committee unanimously approved the following cheque payments which were due for settlement before the next full council meeting.
C Higgins         Clerk’s expenses  (October)         £38.13
Npower Ltd      Street Lighting Electricity            £253.31
Royal British Legion Poppy Wreath                    £30.00
Hanwood PCC  Room hire for meeting                £16.00

Safety Tec (Ireland) AED Defibrillator Cabinet    485.85

	Noted
Noted
Resolved



	15/16/85
	COUNCIL POLICIES AND PROCEDURES:

i) Pensions Discretions Policies – The Committee received a report on the Pensions Employer’s Meeting attended by the clerk and Cllr Bateman.  
The Committee reviewed a report prepared by the Clerk and made a number of recommendations to update the pension discretions approved by the full Council on 26th April 2011. The recommendations are detailed in the report attached at Appendix 2015.11.10.A.  It was resolved to recommend that these discretions be adopted by the full Council at the next meeting.

	Recommendation – that the Pension Discretions Policies set out in the report at appendix 2015.11.10A be adopted by Great Hanwood Parish Council at the next opportunity

	15/16/86
	REVIEW OF RISK ASSESSMENTS: 

i) The Committee received a new risk assessment prepared by the Clerk addressing the Council’s financial and procedural risks, (including business continuity) using a single stage risk assessment (Low / Medium/ High) for each risk identified.  The Committee recommended that the risk assessment be put before the full Council for approval. 
ii) The Committee reviewed and approved the updated risk assessment for Caradoc View Play Area, which had been amended to include the risk of flooding from the manhole.  The Committee recommended that a separate risk assessment be maintained for the play area and that risks should be assessed using a two stage (severity / likelihood) process.
iii) The Committee recommended that a separate risk assessment should also be prepared for any new events and activities undertaken by the Council.  These shall be prepared by the Clerk and kept on file for insurance purposes.  A two stage assessment will be used for events.  The Clerk undertook to prepare a risk assessment for the Community Day of Action to clear the bridleway at Church Lane.

	Finance & Business Continuity Risk Assessment recommended for approval by full council

Updated play area risk assessment reviewed and approved

Risk assessment for Church Lane Day of Action to be prepared by the Clerk

	15/16/87
	BUDGET:

The Committee received a report from the Clerk that the Parish Council is unlikely to receive the Council Tax Support Grant in 2016/17.  In 2015/16 this represented £2,202 loss of income, which was only partially recovered by an increase in the Precept of £1,000.  Unless the Precept is adjusted further, or expenditure is reduced this will result in a deficit budget with a negative impact on reserves.  
Other sources of potential income were outlined including the parish portion of the Community Infrastructure Levy, (CIL) which may yield some monies in the next financial year however this is dependent on the rate of development and occupation of new schemes.  The development at Hanwood Bank may require the contribution of £5,000 set aside as an earmarked reserve for a Pedestrian Crossing Safety Audit before CIL monies are available and this will have a significant impact on the Council’s reserves.
Alternative sources of additional income include grants from the LJC and from independent bodies.  The Clerk recommended that new projects be carefully costed and where appropriate, that new earmarked reserves be created to save for larger projects over a period of years.  She recommended a new reserve for the replacement of the oldest play equipment in Caradoc View.
The Committee noted the falling reserves and the need to consider an increase in the Precept, which was referred back to full Council for their consideration.
	Noted

	15/16/88
	CHEQUE SIGNING:

The Chairman and Cllr Fox signed the authorised cheques and monthly payment schedule.
	

	15/16/79
	FUTURE MEETINGS: 

It was agreed that the Committee would continue to meet on an ad hoc basis, as required by the full Council and no date was set.
The date of the next full Council meeting was confirmed as the 1st December 2015 at St Thomas’ Church Extension, to commence at 7:30pm.  

26th January 2016 – (Precept Setting)

22nd March 2016


	

	15/16/80
	APPROVAL OF DOCUMENTS:

i) The Chairman and Clerk reviewed and agreed the draft license supplied by Severnside for the installation of the defibrillator cabinet at Vine Close and the Clerk was authorised to sign the document.

ii) The LJC Grant application was reviewed by the Committee and it was agreed to authorise the Clerk to sign the application provided SYA agreed to complete the termly reports in accordance with the terms of the grant offer.


	

	15/16/81
	CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS:
The Committee resolved to clear the room of the press and public to consider confidential staff matters.
The Committee reviewed the Annual Salary Budget Review prepared by the Clerk and made the following decisions:

i) The assumptions used to set the salary and pension budgets for 2016/17 were approved

ii) The arithmetical accuracy was confirmed

iii) The Pension Contribution Band allocated in April is unlikely to change in the current or next financial year.


	

	
	There being no other business, the Vice Chairman closed the meeting at 9:15pm
	


Signed (Chairman) ……………………………………… Dated 1st December 2015

